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DECISION REGARDING NOTICE OF PROBABLE VIOLATION(S) 
 
On July 11, 2022, The Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety, California Underground Facilities 
Safe Excavation Board (the “Board”) considered Case # 21LA01483.  Sun Country Systems 
(“Respondent”) was issued a Notice of Probable Violation on May 06, 2022.  Respondent 
answered the Notice of Probable Violation with a written explanation asserting it did not 
commit the violations indicated in the notice.   
 
Board members Bianchini, Charland, Del Toro, Johns, Munoz, and Voss participated in the 
decision. Board member Johnson recused himself and did not participate in the decision. 
 
FINDINGS 
Having considered the investigation report and the Respondent’s written explanation, the 
Board finds that Respondent was not in violation of Title 1, division 5, chapter 3.2, article 2 of 
the California Government Code (the "Dig Safe" law) sections 4216.2(b), 4216.4(c)(1), and 
4216.4(c)(3). 
 
 
 

/s/ Marjorie Del Toro 
Marjorie Del Toro, Chair 
 
 
Date: August 8, 2022 

 
 
 
 


